Rock Hill Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
AMENDED 

Nov. 21, 2016

Attendees: Trustees:  Chantal Hoffsten, David Goeres, Marty Harris, 

Ray Malon, John Shoulberg, Maud Jeanty; Library Director Jennifer Conroy; Lisa Henry. Absent: Inez Barrett-Otey, Fredy Griffith, Laurie Murphy
Meeting called to order at 6:26 p.m.

Financial Report

Jennifer reported that the $12,049 penalty for not submitting W-2s for 2012 has been abated and removed per letter from IRS dated Nov. 17.

Lisa presented amended 2017 budget with $300,552 in expenditures and $300,241 in revenues. Chantal said she could not vote on it if it was not balanced. It was agreed to reduce legal fees ($7,862) by $311 to $7,551. The 2017 budget would be $300,241. Ray made a motion to approve the amended FY 2017 budget indicating adjusted legal fees of $7,551 so expenditures and revenues will match; seconded by David. Motion passed unanimously.

Approval of Bills

Bills totaling $2,714 dated Nov. 10 and bills totaling $3,430.59 dated Nov. 21 were reviewed. Ray made a motion to approve the bills; seconded by Chantal. Motion passed unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes

Ray made a motion to approve the minutes of Oct. 17; seconded by Marty. Motion passed unanimously. 

Library Director’s Report

Jen reported that June Small resigned, giving 2 weeks notice. Derek was promoted to circulation clerk. He is now in training. 
Brown recluse spiders have been found in the storage room. Jen has taken steps to get rid of mice after obtaining 3 bids. She’s also gotten bids to get rid of termites: Terminix  ($2,911 for full 297 linear feet around entire building; it does not want to only give a front of building bid), St. Louis Pest Control ($350 localized treatment around front of building; $1,475 for full 297 linear feet around entire building); and Two Nice Guys ($325 localized treatment; $1,500 for full 297 linear feet around the entire building). Termites are in front of building with mud tunnels heading to the attic. No one has been in the attic so no one knows if they are there.  Jen to get better bids and find out about the attic. After Jen does discovery, an email vote will be taken before the January meeting.

Jen also reported on some flooding by the back door by the children’s area. Ray suggested looking into getting a large grate to keep the current drain from getting clogged. Jen also needs to find someone to unclog the existing drain.

Unfinished Business

A. Ray said the library needs to get Jen on as signatory at Royal Banks. 

B. 2012 filings: Social Security Administration is 6 months behind in handling issues. In the meantime anyone seeking benefits that showed zero paid for 2012 has to show personal W-2. The library should be prepared to offer W-2s to affected employees. Ray will contact former employee Ann. 

C. Jen still cannot talk to Department of Revenue until paperwork goes through.

New Business

Financial Committee consists of Laurie, David, Inez. Ray said he would like the committee to begin drafting a financial policy. David said he and Laurie would get together on that.

Strategic Planning Committee: Chantal said after the first of the year the committee could begin talking about the process which would take a year. On the committee: Marty, Chantal, David. John said he would also be on the committee. 

Friends Group: Chantal asked what happened to the group. John said it was very small and fell apart. Board members were asked to give Jen names of people who might be interested in joining a friends group. 

Personnel Committee: A standing committee for when needed.

Lagers Discussion: Tabled until January meeting.

PTO Discussion: Per Jen - ln July Carrie stopped accruing PTO when she became a sub. She has 33 hours PTO and wants to be paid for the PTO and she wants her file cabinet. Jen asked if she could pay her PTO. Board told her yes. 

Website: Jen said the library’s website needs to be redone. The library has a lot of databases which are not available on the website. Jen got 3 bids – Miller Group ($90 an hour), Squaggle ($95 an hour) and Nick O’Neal, head of IT at Kirkwood Library who was the lowest bidder at $55 per hour. Website would be similar to Kirkwood’s. He built Kirkwood’s from the ground up and he’s work with staff. David made a motion to grant Jen authority to hire Nick O’Neal to work on the library website for $550 which equals 10 hours of work. Chantal seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

*****

John made motion to adjourn meeting to a closed session to discuss a personnel matter under Missouri State Statue 610.021(13) for personnel. Roll call vote taken.

After the closed session, the meeting was reconvened.

Chantal made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Ray seconded.

Meeting adjourned 8:55 p.m.

